Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group 

Notes for 22nd November 2011 2pm at Loxley House

1. Introductions (Jez Lyons) and Apologies

Jez was introduced to the CDG and he explained his role as City Centre Inspector of Community Policing. Apologies were given by Matt Easter, Arthur Williams, Adrian Juffs and John Cutler
2. LSTF Update – City and County
Chris confirmed the City Council were now scoping and planning the details for the Key Component bid and developing the business case for the £11m main bid. 

Outlines of the Key Component bid have been provided to CDG in the past and an outline of the Main Bid would soon be available.

3. Infrastructure Update

3.1. Strategic Cycling Network – the possible cycle route Wilford Lane to South Nottingham Industrial Estate / Ruddington Lane has been included. The following additions are needed 

· NCN 6 re-aligned from Long Eaton to the Trent/BigTrack then a parallel route with Queens Road through Beeston to Broadgate for commuters

· Gap between Stapleford and NCN67 (which Keith is working with Steve Foster at Broxtowe BC)
· Gap between West Bridgford into some parts of rural area to the south and east
· Gap in Carlton radial

3.2. NET 2 (Toton and Clifton lines) – Chris confirmed there would be informal soundings with cyclists groups around design sign-off. He also told the group that the county would not be upgrading footpaths to shared paths as was originally planned. This news was met with dismay as the cost of these improvements would have been small where footpaths are to be replaced. Paul would be giving consideration to this news.

3.3.  Wigman Road – a meeting with Road Safety and Highway engineers had been arranged. There is concern that Hucknall Lane changes might have similarly poor design.
3.4. In  progress

3.4.1. Hub/Station Bike Compound – Secure compound, Smartcard and  CCTV work is to be progressed by the City. It was suggested ATOC funding might be sought for Beeston, Bulwell and Hucknall – it could be the case it has. 
3.4.2. Clifton Corridor – awaiting HA
3.4.3. Highways Agency / AM Scott A52T (Bramcote island - QMC island) – generally the HA response to complaints about the NMU study was considered unsatisfactory. A meeting with CTC/Sustrans re design issues is awaited
3.4.4. Shared use of the A52 Subway at Sharphill - ongoing
3.4.5. River Leen path upgrading works – much work is complete but for the ‘Birds’ estate. Completion is planned for early 2012 and consideration will be given to proposing to revise the route of NCN6.
3.4.6. EA Trent Left Bank Flood Alleviation Scheme below Trent Bridge – Pedals and CTC are following up with EA as there is doubt that they will deliver the Cycle facilities they originally proposed.
3.4.7. Broxtowe Country Park – completion is imminent
3.4.8. Forest – no changes to proposal following last meeting
3.4.9. Big Track signing – Keith is installing new signs and agreed to meet Paul to see if County can use the same signs along the track 
3.5. New Developments - Sainsbury's development on Wilford Lane (West Bridgford). It was agreed that it would be sensible to ensure the links to the site from the cycling network and tram are delivered as part of this scheme. The City have yet to respond to the consultation. 
4. Discussions and Consultations

4.1. UCycle Project Monitoring Report – Matt had not been able to attend the meeting but the results are good, press releases are being sent out and GNTP would be producing a local summary for use by partners. Both Universities were keen to have cycle hubs on their sites and progress was being made.
4.2. Cycling Action Plan – Keith presented the review of progress against the original plan and asked for comments by 2nd December. He would then develop to the next stage with appropriate proposals which were suggested at the Cycle Forum and are proving to work elsewhere. He intended to present the next draft at the next CDG meeting.
4.3. New DfT guidance on Traffic Signs 'Signing the Way' – this was welcomed by all partners and it appeared that Lacemarket and Talbot Street could well benefit from the new guidance. 
4.4. Cycle Theft  - Jez confirmed that all CP inspectors had been told that the steep rise in thefts was a priority. At the UCycle Steering Group it had been agreed that a joint campaign was to be planned. Pedals confirmed they had advice on locks and locking bike on their website.
5. Ride Programme Updates 

5.1. Rural Rides – numbers of rides, ride leaders and participants had met all targets already this year. Funding for next year is now a priority. 

5.2. CfH Community and Broxtowe Rides – all are going to plan although more males over 40 are needed on CfH to hit PH targets
 
6. Matters outstanding from previous meetings
6.1. Mapping – Consideration is to be given to improvements such as one-way streets, gradients and definitions of busy roads. Keith handed out a map showing the main commuter highways which would be improved and more heavily promoted with LSTF funds if the Main bid was successful
6.2. Drive Safe, Cycle Safe' CTC-AA-RAC- IAM' advice brochure - Gary SW 
6.3. Riding on Pavements – Jez confirmed that Exchange Walk was the most ‘abused’ pavement area and would identify any further areas which were continually brought to his attention by his team and the public. 

Alternative safer routes for cyclists are needed :- 

· Junction of Woodborough Road and Huntingdon St.

· London Road outside emda – City are considering possibilities
Jez is willing to consider handing  RideWise leaflets to offenders. 

6.4. On-street signage on main cross city cycle routes - ongoing.

6.5. Sustrans routes around Bennerely Viaduct – Matt sees major problems in drawing together the level of funding required
6.6. Musters Road – Pedals will be continuing their interest
6.7. Obstruction safety and enforcement – Lenton Lane. Keith confirmed he had done a site visit and that the risk to cyclists from parked cars and unsafe drivers was obvious. It is being proposed that the TROs to keep that area clear with the tram extensions will be introduced in advance of the tram development  
6.8. EMT cycling survey and follow-up – Hugh is on the case
6.9. Cyclists’ Notice boards – awaiting keys at Station however there was a general view that an on-line facility was needed.
7. AOB
7.1. Keith confirmed that the latest counts were very encouraging and more reliable with automatic counters – more to be provided to CDG at the next meeting.
7.2. Peter was concerned that the Broadmarsh bus station parking facility was not useful or well serviced outside of normal working hours. Gary agreed to mention this to Andy Gibbons when he was due to see him next day
8. Date of Next Meeting
?
 
